

## ENTREPRISE DES POSTES ET TELECOMMUNICATIONS DIRECTION GENERALE

H.E. Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

P&T Ref. CO/13JAC/215 Date March 28, 2013

Dear M. Secretary-General,

We would like to request a grace period for submitting the next Communication on progress report (due April 4th, 2013) for P&TLuxembourg (Entreprise des Postes et Télécommunications Luxembourg).

The reason is that we are currently in the process of implementing a Corporate Social Responsibility report based on the "Global Reporting Initiative" guidelines. The GRI reporting methodology will provide the required framework for measuring, assessing and reporting our CSR initiatives to all our stakeholders in a comprehensive and standardized way from year to year.

Our first Sustainability report will be published in June-July 2013, as part of our financial report for the fiscal year 2012. We therefore kindly ask for your permission to postpone our communication on progress report until that date.

In the meantime, we confirm our strong support to the ten principles of the Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption.

In addition, we would like to include our subsidiary Victor Buck Services S.A. in our request for a grace delay. In fact, in the framework of our GRI reporting process, we will publish a consolidated report focused on P&TLuxembourg's main postal (post and financial services) and telecommunication services.

A number of subsidiaries, such as Victor Buck Services S.A. (of which P&TLuxembourg owns a 90 % stake), will be included in the GRI process and our Sustainability report which is to be published in June-July 2013 as the core report for the P&TLuxembourg Group.

We thank you in advance for the consideration given to our request and remain at your disposal for any further information.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Peckels Director

**ENTREPRISE DES POSTES ET TELECOMMUNICATIONS** 

www.pt.lu